

THE TOWN OF ST. GEORGE REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL

1) CALL MEETING TO ORDER:

The regular monthly meeting of the St. George Town Council held on Monday, July 8, 2019 in the Council Chambers at Magaguadavic Place was called to order by <u>Mayor Cook</u> at 7:00 pm with all Council in attendance; Staff attendance: Jason Gaudet CAO/Clerk, Cathy Neves Ass't clerk/Treasurer and Chris MacKinnon Administrative Assistant. Sgt Chris Henderson (RCMP), Public Attendance: Pastor Jason Hooper, Justin Johnston, Dexter Hanley (SGFD), Xander Gogen(RSC), Susan Hill (CCRTA), Sari Justason (Courier), David Armstrong, Sam Rubin, Raymond Hall, Scott Cook, Anne Middleton, Glenn Hawkins, Wayne Avery and Karen Avery.

OPENING PRAYER:

Pastor Jason Hooper

2) AGENDA:

Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to approve the Agenda, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Motion Carried

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

- **a.** Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to approve the Minutes of July 8, 2019, Regular Meeting of Council, seconded by <u>Councillor Gayton</u>. Motion Carried.
- **b.** Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to approve the Minutes of July 29, 2019, Special Meeting of Council, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Motion Carried.

4) CONFLICT OF INTEREST DECLARATIONS:

None

5) RCMP REPORT:

Sgt. Henderson read the report as submitted for June (attached) He also mentioned and increase in missing persons. All except one in St. Stephen resolved positively.

<u>Councillor Harris</u> asked the question of what the penalty is for driving disqualified. Sgt. Henderson answered that a disqualified driver could have a suspended license or be a prohibited driver. In both cases the issue is sent before the courts. Provincial issue will receive a summons on site. Criminally prohibited may be held in custody.

<u>Councillor Cooke</u> referred to acts of vandalism when the Town makes improvements and referenced recent events at Magaguadavic Place and The Beacon. He asked for RCMP to review footage of vandalism. Officer asked whether a complaint was made and offered to speak with CAO regarding the recent issues. Says the detachment is proactive and sometimes they catch people in the act. Asked for community to be watchful and report. He also mentioned the need to have it reported right away rather than 24-48 hour later. An occurrence is created and is given to an investigator. Video information is helpful.

6) FIRE REPORT:

Chief Johnston read the report for July. (attached)

7) BUILDING & DEVELOPMENT REPORT:

a. Xander Gogen read the building permit report submitted by the Regional Service Commission for the month of July (attached). Alex stated there is collaborative regional planning going on for housing and for transportation.

8) PRESENTATIONS AND DELEGATIONS:

Susan Hill, Executive Director for Charlotte Coastal Region Tourism Association, which is a destination marketing organization. Susan touched on some points of what CCRTA is all about and some initiatives they are working on including wanting people to come to this area as a destination. She mentioned funding comes from voluntary 2% hotel levy, given to the organization. They have goals to advertise on television to advertise the region.

In March the government passed bill to allow towns to make the levy mandatory. Moncton, Saint John, Grand Bay, St Martin's, all working on or have passed a bylaw. The Bylaw structures how the money will be collected and how to put the money towards advertising and will affect hotels, campgrounds, BNBs, Airbnb's.

Ms. Hills question to Council - Will the Town of St. George consider putting through a bylaw? CCRTA is working on a three report to compare standards to see how we measure on social media; the report will include five different locations including Bar Harbour.

Ms. Hill is involved with many boards including the Coastal Trails board and Workplace Safety. Ms. Hill would like to sit with a select few members of the Town to see about putting a by-law through.

9) GENERAL REPORTS:

a. General Government:

Mayor Cook

- We would like to work on Canal Beach. The Town would like to tap into the GTF as it is marked for recreation this year.
- o I will be changing portfolios at the next meeting.
- Brunswick Street property behind the Habitat for Humanity house will be going to tender for apartment building next week.
- Mayor and CAO will be meeting with the CEO from Habitat for Humanity regarding the two parcels of land the Town gave them to see about more housing. In the event Habitat does not want the land, it will be sold as well.
- Dr. Raza is coming first part of September to take over Dr. Natarajan's practice. Dr.
 Natarajan is staying in area until further notice; has not given us notice to leave.
- The guard rail for Eagles Nest lower lot is schedule to go up next week. Fencing on upper is on order.
- Well #6 to be drilled next week and upgrade depth of #2.
- Kent Street playground equipment is her and is to be set up next week
- The sewer line upgrade at Magaguadavic Place is scheduled for next week for 1st stage of splash pad for piping; insulation, some fixtures.
- Some unsightly premises are being reviewed
- The Province put out call for designated highway funding. Will be on agenda next month.
- o The town has a request in to SNBSC for a traffic sign; not received yet but coming soon

 Thanks to all sponsors for Summer Fest; we had more than any other year. Awesome job to fire department for fireworks. Thanks to Cooke Aquaculture for a fantastic fireworks show

b. Community Services:

Community Services Report: <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> read the report as submitted for the month of July (attached) <u>Councillor Allison</u> invited people out to Blueberry day at Granite Town Farms to have breakfast 8:30 to 10; activities for kids; farmers market 9-1; displays on different types of food. Looking for volunteers to help with the breakfast. Deputy Mayor Avery also mentioned the BIA stating they have confirmed two candidates for MP.

c. Water & Sewerage:

• Water and Sewer Report: Councillor Harris read the report as written by Leonard Lee, Works Foreman for the month July (attached). Wayne Avery spoke from the gallery asking about the old water tower. Councillor Harris commented the Town is looking for other options. The cost to take it down exceeded what was projected and even the lowest bid seemed too high. We have been contacting other places to see what those towns did to preserve their water towers. Wayne Avery spoke again from the gallery to ask if the tower is safe. Councillor Harris stated an inspection was done, and we stabilized after it was emptied. He talked again about looking for other options as it is part of our community. We will have to tear down eventually, but we are looking for other options. Councillor Harris then stated further questions would have to wait for question period. Councillor Cooke questioned about the hydrogen sulphide mentioned in the report. CAO Jason Gaudet stated he believe it was related to the dishwasher.

d. Transportation:

• *Transportation Report*: <u>Councillor Cooke</u> read the report as written by Leonard Lee, Works Foreman for the month of July (attached)

e. Tourism:

 Tourism Report: <u>Councillor Allison</u> read the report as submitted for the month of July (attached).

f. Economic Development:

• **Economic Development Report:** Councillor Gayton read the report as submitted for the month of July (attached).

g. Community Partners:

• **Community Partners Report:** Councillor Murray read the report as submitted for the month of July (attached).

10) BILLS PAID AND PAYABLE:

- a. Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u>, to approve in principal the bills paid and payable for the month of July 2019 in the amount of <u>\$386,932.36</u>, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Questions
 - Deputy Mayor Avery asked about the SPCA regarding the 2nd quarter: why don't we have a report? Jason Gaudet answered the wont report that there is nothing to report?
 - <u>Councillor Cooke</u> asked about the Saint John Astronomy club? Did they come down for something? Jason Gaudet answered they came for summer fest. Hope to get them in September for maybe a weekend event. They were rained out for Summerfest
 - <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> asked about Summerfest. Did we not have any volunteers? Did we pay everyone? Jason Gaudet answered some got paid and some did not. <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> asked how we decided. Jason Gaudet answered it depended on the amount of work done. It was really a thank you.

- <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> asked about names associated with amounts for payroll. Cathy Neves answered it was just the way the report was printed. They will not show in the future.
- Councillor Allison questioned why the same charge for garbage bags on one day? Why
 not just once? Jason Gaudet stated he would talk to the crew regarding this.
- Councillor Allison asked where the tourism dumping site is as she could see the line item on the income and expense report. She was not aware we had a dumping site. Jason Gaudet stated we have a property on South Street that used to be a dump and we pay the taxes on it, which is why it shows on the report each month.

Motion carried

11) NEW BUSINESS:

- a. Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to rescind the third and final reading of By-Law #25B-1904, an amendment of Zoning By-Law #25B, just for a date change, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Motion Carried.
- b. Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to proceed with a Garbage and Recycling bylaw for the Town of St. George that would deal with conforming how contractor picks up for trash or recycling; what should or should not be out for garbage, what is garbage material, what is recyclable, what constitutes a waste container on road side, seconded by <u>Councillor Harris</u>. Motion Carried.
- **c.** Moved by <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u> to proceed with a Tourism Accommodation Levy By-Law, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Motion Carried.
- d. Regarding complaints/concerns of Mount Pleasant lot (PID#15026479). Jason Gaudet mentioned a number of complaints from residents adjacent to property: Clearing of vegetation along property lines; spraying on parcel of land (agriculture activity) too close to property lines. Xaner Gopen from the SNBSC stated it is considered legally non-conforming use. The property was rezoned to residential. Owners can continue the use but cannot expand. Council may require property to be maintained within standards proscribed by council. SNBSC can work with CAO to come up with recommendations to present to council. This did not need a motion, just informational.
- e. Moved by <u>Councillor Harris</u> to implement the policy on social media, seconded by <u>Councillor Allison</u>. Wayne Avery spoke from the gallery asking who monitors the facebook page. Jason Gaudet answered the Town Staff. Wayne Avery asked if Mayor or Council have access to it. <u>Mayor Cook</u> stated she does. Mr. Avery wanted to know why Deputy Mayor was blocked. <u>Mayor Cook</u> stated we have a bylaw that says Mayor and CAO only speak for the Town of St. George. In the event that Deputy Mayor Avery is placed in an acting position she would then step in as a speaker for the Town. <u>Mayor Cook</u> also mentioned the Town facebook, website and Twitter are the only official pages for the Town of St. George. <u>Councillor Harris</u> wanted to know if there is a way to monitor the comments before they are even posted. The answer is no, facebook does not allow that option. Motion Carried

12) OLD BUSINESS:

a. Moved by <u>Councillor Cooke</u> to write a letter to minister Carr asking for support for the ban of single use plastic grocery/shopping bags, seconded <u>Deputy Mayor Avery</u>. Discussion: Jason Gaudet stated the staff distributed surveys to business. 4 support/ 4 unsure/ 1 wants to wait. Only 2 offer an alternative to plastic bags. Majority sighted customers may complain. Average cost is 100/month for bags; another is

2500/month. Cumulative total distributed is >110,000. Victoria attempted this ban but was squashed by BC provincial court. Required an environmental minister to sign off. PE has banned single use plastics, Fredericton has written letter to province to look into it so it is consistent, and Moncton's ban may be challenged before the end of the summer. The Ban is on single use bags, including paper. Councillor Harris asked if the plastic bags part of recycle bin. The answer is no. Jason Gaudet proposed two options. Write a letter of support to the province for the ban provincially; or move to ban in the town despite provincial ban and potential legal battles. **Councillor Cooke** stated we cannot handle any legal costs. Motion carried

13) CORRESPONDENCE:

a. None

14) STATEMENTS BY MEMBERS OF COUNCIL:

a. None

15) PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:

- a. Raymond Hall mentioned in the States they are recycling plastic bags in pavement/asphalt. Maybe include recommendation in letter to min. Carr.
- b. David Armstrong spoke on the accommodation tax urging Council to give serious thought and get Jon Kim to get involved with that. <u>Mayor Cook</u> stated St Andrews bylaw gives money to town and they control how the money is disbursed. The Town of St. George would look to do the same. She also stated that this will not be something the residents will be paying; this will be paid by people coming to our town who are used to this tax. David Armstrong mentioned it could be as much as 20k. Proprietors will want to have a say where the money is used as well.
- c. David Armstrong mentioned the speed of traffic on Riverview Avenue. Has the town commenced anything to help with the situation? There are devices to collect data. <u>Councillor Cooke</u> stated we have given that information to RCMP and they answer that their mandate is not to give out tickets. We have asked for them to travel through town instead of highway to make their presence known, which they did for a while. Councillor Harris mentioned we need to call, call and take back our town if we see something suspicious. The number is 755-1130.
- d. Wayne Avery asked how much we have raised so far for the splashpad? Mayor Cook stated approximately \$30,000. Plus 100k from gas tax. Wayne Avery asked why not use some of gas tax for water tower. Mayor Cook stated we cannot use from gas tax as it is a federal fund and cannot "double dip". Wayne Avery argued the point stating he knows you can use it. Jason Gaudet confirmed we have already used the Small Communities Fund so we cannot use the GTF as it is not allowed to use two funds for the same project. Wayne Avery asked where the rest of the GTF is going. Mayor Cook stated we were planning to use the original amount of gas tax for the intended purposes. The money to the splash pad was unexpected and does not affect the others. We are in talks with communities in favour of the splash pad to invest in the splash pad. Wayne Avery wanted confirmation no town money will be used for the splash pad next year? Mayor Cook stated we have applied for grants and are hoping for sponsorship but no Town funds will be used next year.
- e. Sam Rubin stated the Eagles Nest looks great, but people don't know where it is or how to get there. Maybe there could be an arrow. The Town has been and will continue to add to properties on Google Maps.

16) NEXT MEETING:

a. The date of the next Regular Meeting of Council will be Monday, September 9, 2019 at 7:00pm.

16) ADJOURNMENT:

• Meeting adjourned at 8:31.

Crystal Cook, Mayor

Jason M. Gaudet, Clerk/CAO



Royal Canadian Mounted Police - West District

Monthly Report for the Town/Village of

St. George

Month: JULY, 2019

Criminal Code:			
Mischief	1	Theft under	1
		Theft of medications	1
Fail to comply with Undertaking	1	Theft from Vehicle	1
Disturbing the Peace	2	Arson - damage to property	1
		Assault	
Uttering Threats			3
Throwing rocks at workers on the beach	2		
Uttering Threats against a person		Criminal Harassment	
Fraud (money)	1	Impaired	2
Possession Schedule VIII - Cannabis	0	Trafficking - Schedule I - Cocaine	0
Others:			
Assistance		False/abandoned 911	3
General public	- 1 1	False commercial alarm	3
Retreival of personal items	11		
Landlord	11	Noise Complaint	2
Saint John Police			
Service of Documents for Police non-RCMP		Firearms Act	
Crime Prevention			
Dog Act - Missing dog	1	Suspicious Person/Vehicle	1
Breach of Peace	1		
Liquor Act	1	other Prov./Territorial Statutes	
Child Welfare Act		Wellbeing Check	2
Family Relations Act	2	Mental Health	
		Person reported missing	1
Information file		Criminal Record Checks	90

Provincial Statutes:		Highway/Traffic Accidents:	
Check Stop		Traffic Collision - Reportable	2
L'Etete Road approx. 60 vehicles checked		Traffic Collision - Non-reportable	3
Main Street approx 20 vehicles checked	3		
Main Street approx 28 vehicles checked		Other Moving Traffic	
			2
Parking offences	2	Other Non- Moving Traffic	1
Street Checks	2		
Off-road vehicle act	1		
Fail to stop or remain at accident	1	Tickets	19
Driving while Disqualified	3	Warnings	16



Fire Department Report

Report Period: July 2019 Prepared By: Fire Chief Justin Johnston

Response

For the month of July we responded to nine incidents. Seven of the incidents were inside town, and two of the incidents were outside of town. The breakdowns of these calls are as follows:

Grass/Brush - 2

MVA (Vehicle Collisions) - 2

Rubbish Fire / Outside Fire - 1

Alarm Activated - 2

RCMP Assist - 1

Gas leak / odor smell - 1

Training

- Five members have taken the Pumping Apparatus Driver/Operator course which was held in Blacks Harbour.
- Five members went to Grand Manan to participate in the annual fireman's muster on Saturday Aug 3 bringing home the 1st place trophy. Lots of fun had by all and we are looking forward to sending a team for next year.
- The Fundy Fire Fighters Association fire truck pull for Muscular Dystrophy is being held Aug 11 in St. Stephen. SGFD is sending a team of eight to participate.

Other

• SGFD members spent two days in the field across from Fundy Middle High School setting up for the fireworks show. A lot of time, sweat, and effort was put in by all to make sky light up. SGFD would like to thank Eastern Charlotte Regional Fire Service for sending in members as well as Fireworks FX for sending someone from their team to help with the set up. A lot of positive feedback was received. Look forward to next year's show.

Fire Chief Justin Johnston



Development Office Report

Report Period: August 2019 Prepared By: Alex Henderson, MCIP

SOUTHWEST NEW BRUNSWICK SERVICE COMMISSION (SNBSC) PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT REPORT

Municipal plan, zoning, bylaw updates

- SNBSC staff recommended that by-law amendment to rezone PID# 01316439 from AR to AR-2 be read again to meet a 30 days requirement of s. 110 of the Community Planning Act
- SNBSC is scheduled to begin work with the Town of St. George on a comprehensive municipal plan and zoning by-law revision process late this year

Development update

- Two building permits issued and two development permits issued in July 2019
- Total est. July building permit construction value: \$165,000.00
- Total est. July development permit construction value: \$212,000.00
- Year to date (2019) building permit construction value: \$1,367,535.76
- Year to date (2019) development permit construction value: \$689,660.00
- Total fees collected for remittance to the Town, to date: \$7,196.00 (\$1,025.00 for July be sent)

Enforcement update

- SNBSC working with the CAO on an open enforcement file and keeping track of another potential violation
- Providing zoning by-law interpretation and supporting enforcement efforts of CAO under the Community Planning Act

RELEVANT PLANNING ACTIVITY IN REGION

• July 22nd SNBSC met with community developers, Sheryl Pepin and Heather Chase (new project lead) of Horizon Health, on a proposal for a housing needs assessment for southwest municipalities & action plan – more details to come

Respectfully submitted by,

127

Alex Henderson, Planning Director, M.C.P., MCIP, RPP (NB)

Community Services June 2017 Council Meeting

- St. George Summer Music series continues. The concerts are at Magaguadavic Place on Thursday evenings beginning at 7 pm. There is no charge for the event but we are accepting donations of non perishable food for St. George & Area Food Bank. The canteen is open each Thursday with all money going to the local food bank.
- August 17th is Blueberry Day at Granite Town Farms. The Town of St. George will be hosting laser tag at the Curling Club from 12 noon until 1:30. There is no charge for this event but we will be accepting donations for the St. George & Area Food Bank.
- A reminder the Outdoor Market is operating each Saturday from 9am 1 pm off Marsh Lane behind Granite Town Farms. Please come out and support our locals!
- There has been no further meetings of either BIA or Chamber of Commerce. Please check out their pages on fb and join.
 - · mp condidates.

Respectfully Submitted Deputy Mayor Faith Avery



Water and Wastewater Report

Report Period: JULY 2019

Prepared By: Leonard Lee, Foreman

THE AVERAGE DAILY WATER CONSUMPTION FOR JULY WAS 1609m3 FOR A TOTAL OF 49,864m3.THERE WAS NO E-COLI OR TOTAL COLIFORM REPORTED. WE HAD ONE RESIDENT COMPLAINT OF HYDROGEN SULFIDE WHICH WE WILL BE TESTING FOR IN AUGUST. INORGANICS WERE NORMAL. ORGANIC RESULTS ARE NOT IN YET FOR THIS QUARTER.

THE TENDER CLOSED FOR THE DEMOLITION OF THE OLD TOWER WITH THREE BIDDERS. THE LOWEST BID WAS \$136,850.00.THE SCADA CABINET HAS BEEN REMOVED FROM THE TOWER BEFORE THE DEMOLITION.

FOLIAGE AROUND WELL# 2 HAS BEEN CUT IN ANTICIPATION OF THE NEW WELL AND UPGRADES. THE WELL DRILLERS SHOULD BE HERE THE SECOND WEEK OF AUGUST TO DRILL WELL#2 AND # 6.

A HYDRANT WAS STRUCK ON RIVERVIEW AVENUE AND A COMPLETE REPLACEMENT WILL BE DONE. IT'S CHEAPER TO BUY A NEW ONE THAN THE AMOUNT OF PARTS NEEDED. THE COST OF REPLACEMENT WILL BE PICKED UP BY THE DRIVERS INSURANCE. CO.

A MANHOLE WAS REPAIRED ON MT PLEASANT ROAD AFTER THE GRADE RINGS BEGAN TO COLLAPSE.

WHEEL TRACKS AT SLS # 11 ON FUNDY BAY DRIVE WERE REPAIRED

RESULTS

(All results are in mg.1, unless otherwise noted; test methods available upon request

	Sample ID:	Lagoon #1 Influent	Lagoon #1 Effluent	Lagoon #2 Influent	Lagoon #2 Effluent
	Lab ID:	G281598-1	G281598-2	G281598-3	G281598-4
Parameters					
CBOD,	1	74	. 4	114	1
BOD ₃	1	95	6	123	6
TSS		139	1	83	23
FOG		6	<1	9	1

LEONARD LEE

FOREMAN



Transportation Report

Report Period: JULY 2019

Prepared By: Leonard Lee, Foreman

ASPHALT WORK IS CONTINUING AND WE STILL HAVE A FEW AREAS LEFT TO FIX SUCH AS MANOR RD, MT. PLEASANT RD AND MASCARENE RD.

SAND WAS CLEANED UP AROUND THE PARKING AREA NEXT TO THE POST OFFICE. A SLUICE BOX BELOW THE PARKING AREA ON WALLACE STREET WAS REPAIRED BY OUR CREW AND ENBRIDGE GAS AS THE GAS MAIN RAN BETWEEN OUR SLUICE BOX AND THE MANHOLE.

WE HAVE MOVED 4 CONCRETE PADS TO CANAL TO LENGTHEN THE BOAT RAMP WHILE WE AWAIT ENVIROMENTAL APPROVAL. 6 CONCRETE MEDIANS WERE TAKEN TO THE LAGOON FOR LATER USE. THE BATHROOMS WERE COMPLETED AND THE STEEL SIDING ON THE CANTEEN FINISHED. NEW VOLLEYBALL NETS WERE PUT UP AS WELL AS THETHER BALL POST AND ANCHOR. A HOLE IN THE ROAD WAS FILLED WITH RECLAIMED ASPHALT. THE CANTEEN ITSELF WAS CLEANED OUT AND LIGHTS REPAIRED.

THE EAGLES NEST SAW THE NEW LIGHT POLES WIRED AND INSTALLED AFTER THE PARKING AREAS WERE PAVED. NEW BANNERS AND BRACKETS WERE INSTALLED ON THE LIGHT POLES AS WELL AS THE GAZEBO AREA. A BICYCLE LOCK STAND WAS INSTALLED IN FRONT OF THE HANDICAPPED PARKING. NEW GUARDRAIL WILL BE INSTALLED SOON BETWWEN THE LOWER PARKING LOT AND THE BASIN. THIS AREA WAS SHOULDERED BEFORE THEY INSTALL THE NEW GUARDRAIL.

XWALKS AND ARROWS WERE PAINTED IN THE INDUSTRIAL PARK AREA AS WELL AS MT. PLEASANT ROAD. A HANDICAPPED SPACE WAS INSTALLED IN FRONT OF THE BAPTIST CHURCH ON MAIN ST.

MULCH SALES CONTINUED IN JULY IN SUPPORT OF THE SPLASH PAD. WE WILL BE UPGRADING THE SEWER LINE FOR SAID SPLASHPAD IN THE COMING WEEKS.

CURB AND GUTTER WAS REPLACED IN VARIOUS LOCATINS AROUND TOWN SUCH AS RIVERVIEW AVENUE WHERE WE HAD A WATER BREAK EARIER IN THE YEAR.

VEHICLE #3 HAD A SET OF REAR SPRINGS REPLACED AFTER ONE LEAF WAS BROKEN WHEN IT WAS DAMAGED IN THE CULVERT INSTALLATION ON MANOR RD. THIS CULVERT RAN ACROOS THE ROAD NEAR THE CUL-DE-SAC AND WAS COLLAPSED.

2 CONCRETE PADS WERE MOVED TO THE D.A.C. FOR THE BOAT RAMP AND TWO OLDER BLEACHERS WERE MOVED TO THE HIGH SCHOOL.

LEONARD LEE

FOREMAN

Please complete and return this form to /

Veuillez remplir et retourner ce formulaire au : Suzanne MacDonald (suzanne.macdonald@gnb.ca)



Tourism, Heritage and Culture

Tourisme, Patrimoine et Culture

Tel.: 506-292-9135 Tél: 506-292-9135

0	٦
-	1
-	-1

Visitor Inquiries Report (VICs) / Rapport - Demande de renseignements des visiteurs (CIVs)

		Vis entre d'info	sitor Inform ormation a	nation Centre	;							
				Month / Mois:	July	_, 2019						
Day of Month Jour du Mois	New Brunswick Nouveau Brunswick	NS/ PEI/NF T.N./ Î.P.É./ NÉ.	Ontario	Quebec Québec	Yukon/ NWT/BC/AB/ MB/SK 	CT/ ME/ MA/ NH/ RI/VT	Mid Atlantic	Other US States 	Foreign Étrangers	Parties Parties	Individual Individuel	Total Total
2	3	2		1	-	5	2	1		-		
3	3	1		2	1			<u> </u>		14		
4	2		3		1			1	1	9		
5	2	1	1			5		2	1	0	1	_
6	6		1 6			7		1		11	1 2	
7	7	2	5		2	3		5	1			
8		2	3		1	6		4		30	1	3
9			3		2	2		1		10	3	
10	2		4				1	1		7	1	
11	5	1	3			5 6	2	2		1	15	
12		1	2	1		- 6	2	2	2		5	2
13	2	1	2	2		4				2	2	
14	4		1	2	1	5		3		12	2	1
15	1		- 1	2		3	3		1	11	4	1
16	2		3	2		1	1	1	4	9		
18			4	. 3		1	1	4	1	10	1	1
19			3	1	1		1	3		11	2	1
20	4	1	3				1	2		8	1	
21	4		4	3		6		1		7	0	
22			2	3		1	2			17	1	1
23	2		3	5	1	1		4		15	0	
24	3	2	1	6				4	1	12	1	1
25			2	3	1	2	1	3		13	2	1
26	2		1	8	1	4		2		16		1:
27	5	1		2	1	2	1	2		9	2	1
28		7		7		4				11	1	12
29	1		7	2		4	1			19		19
30			1	1		4	1	3	2	18	2	20
31						2	3	3		10		10
otal	60	14	77	76	13	90	27	F0				0
s Tours /	,	Canada	a:		United States / États Unis:	001	Foreig Étrange	56 n /	10	371	54	423
mbre d'a ame/	utobus :						_uuiige					
				Phone/								

Date:



Economic Development Report

Report Period: July 2019 Prepared By: Councillor Michelle Deveau

*	July 18^{th} attended the Vibrant Communities Charlotte County Annual General Meeting appointed board member.
*	YMCA is in the process of hiring 2 support staff for the after-school program.
*	We have been reviewing all of our town owned properties and are ready to tender the Brunswick Street property for apartment buildings.
*	Community Living Center has moved into their building at the DAC. We are helping Community Living apply for a new community funds through the province for \$50,000 for Canal beach.
Respec	etfully Submitted,
Michel	le Deveau

Community Partners Report

Report Period: July 2019 Prepared By: Councillor Jenna Murray

- The splash pad will be breaking ground starting in September 2019!
- Community Roots won a \$100 gift card from Kent for participating in the Kent Community Garden Contest, which will go towards garden supplies next year.
- A friendly reminder that if you have planted a garden that a lot of stuff is ready to harvest. Don't forget to maintain your garden for the remainder of the season.
- The multigenerational playground has entered the Kraft Heinz Project Play. We can win up to \$250,000. Please check out the contest online and nominate our exciting project.

Respectfully Submitted,

Councillor Jenna Murray